
STATE OF CALIFORNIA CALIFORNIA TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 

M e m o r a n d u m 

To: CHAIR AND COMMISSIONERS CTC Meeting: December 5-6, 2018 

Reference No.: 4.24 
Action 

Published Date: November 21, 2018 

From:  SUSAN BRANSEN 
Executive Director 

Prepared By: Dawn Cheser 
Associate Deputy Director 

Subject: TRADE CORRIDOR ENCHANCEMENT PROGRAM AMENDMENT-REMOVE 
THE CENTRAL VALLEY GATEWAY PROJECT 

           RESOLUTION TCIF-P-1819-08 

ISSUE: 
Should the California Transportation Commission (Commission) amend the Trade Corridor 
Enhancement Program to remove the City of Tracy’s Central Valley Gateway project in San 
Joaquin County?  

RECOMMENDATION: 
Commission staff recommends that the Commission approve the proposed Trade Corridor 
Enhancement Program amendment to remove the City of Tracy’s Central Valley Gateway project 
in San Joaquin County. 

BACKGROUND: 
At the May 2018 Commission meeting, staff recommended, and the Commission approved, 
$12.78 million in Trade Corridor Enhancement Program funds for the right-of-way and 
construction components for the Central Valley Gateway project which includes the Route 
205/International Parkway Interchange Project and the Route 580/International Parkway 
Interchange Project.   
The Trade Corridor Enhancement Program guidelines state that projects programmed with capital 
costs must file a Notice of Determination, in accordance with the California Environmental 
Quality Act, within six months of program adoption, or the project will be removed from the 
program.  Based on this requirement, a Notice of Determination for the Central Valley Gateway 
project was required to be filed by November 16, 2018.  The City of Tracy did not meet this 
deadline, therefore, consistent with the Trade Corridor Enhancement Program guidelines, staff 
recommends the removal of City of Tracy’s Central Valley Gateway Project.   

RESOLUTION TCIF-P-1819-08 
Be it Resolved, that the California Transportation Commission does hereby amend the Trade 
Corridor Enhancement Program by removing City of Tracy’s Central Valley Gateway project in 
San Joaquin County. 
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